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This Ag-E Bulletin is provided with the intent on keeping you informed of upcoming workshops, meetings, programs and resources for your community. You are welcome to share this bulletin with colleagues and other producers. If you know someone who is interested in receiving this bulletin or if this has been forwarded to you and you would like to receive a copy directly, please contact us.  We would be happy to add you to our e-mail distribution group. Please note that the target publication date of this bulletin will be the last Friday of each month. Submissions for the bulletin and requests to subscribe/unsubscribe may be forwarded to: brian.bell2@ontario.ca
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Coming Events and Training Opportunities 

· Manitoulin Community Food Network (MCFN) meeting:  The MCFN general council holds monthly meetings, covering a host of topics, ongoing projects, sub-committee reports and more. They welcome new members. The September MCFN meeting is scheduled for Monday, September 10. For confirmation of meeting date and location, further information and agenda items, please contact Kevin Droski at eastbluff@xplornet.com 
· Manitoulin Community Food Network Harvest Bounty Dinner and Dance: This event is set for Saturday, September 29, 2007, beginning at 6:00 PM, at the M’Chigeeng Complex. Advance tickets are available by contacting Kathy Watson at 377-7747. Tickets are $25 and include local food and local musicians. The chef is Rose Diebolt of the Gardens’ Gate Restaurant. This event is a fundraiser for the MCFN and the Manitoulin Help Centre’s Building Campaign. 
· Upcoming EFP workshops:  EFP workshops will be offered on November 7 and 14, 2007. For meeting locations and time please contact the local EFP program representative Mary Scott at 377-4928. 
· NM Courses: The following Nutrient Management courses have been booked for the September to December period: Manitoulin – West Sudbury: Regulations and Protocols – October 10th and 11th, Massey; How to Prepare a Nutrient Management Strategy/Plan using NMAN – November 30th (5 to 10 p.m.) and December 1st (9 a.m. – 1 p.m.), Little Current Algoma: Fundamentals of Nutrient Management – November 14th and 15th, Desbarats; Regulations and Protocols – December 12th and 13th, Desbarats. Check the OMAFRA web site http://www.omafra.gov.on.ca/english/nm/cert/training.htm for NM course details. 

· Manitoulin Streams Environmental Assessment (EA) public meetings:  Time and dates of these meetings are as follows: Public meetings about the EA will occur September 26 at Central Manitoulin Council Chambers (6020 Hwy 542) and September 27 at Gordon Township Hall (29 Noble Side Road). Both of these sessions run from 2:00 PM until 8:00 PM. 

· September 11 – 13, 2007 – Canada’s Outdoor Farm Show: Canada’s Outdoor Park,    Woodstock, Ontario.  Full details at http://www.outdoorfarmshow.com/enter.html 
· September 18 – 22, 2007 – International Plowing Match and Country Festival: Leeds-Grenville County at Crosby, Ontario.  Details available by visiting http://www.ipm2007.ca/ 
· Maple Innovations 2010:  Annual Meeting of the North American Maple Syrup Council and the International Maple Syrup Institute will take place October 20-24, 2010 at the Arden Park Hotel, Stratford.  For further information please contact: Bill and/or Susanne Robinson
R.R. # 2 Auburn, Ontario, Phone:  519-529-7857 / Fax:  519-529-3036, e-mail:  robinmap@hurontel.on.ca 
· December 4 & 5, 2007 – Annual Forage Focus Conference, to be held in Napanee and Shakespeare respectively.  Confirmed keynote speaker is Dan Undersander, University of Wisconsin.  Further details will be available by visiting http://www.ontarioforagecouncil.com/ 
OMAFRA Information, Programs and Resources

· New & revised publications – Available through NORO at 1-800-461-6132 
 Factsheets: 

An Overview of Organic Pork Production, Agdex 440/10, Order #07-027

Giving Medication to Animals by Injection, Agdex 400/20, Order #07-031

Plum Cultivars – European and Japanese, Agdex 216, Order #07-039 [replaces factsheet #02-041]

Peach and Nectarine Cultivars, Agdex 211, Order #07-041 [replaces factsheet 02-033]
 E-Newsletters: 
-Horse News and Views is prepared by Dr. Bob Wright, Animal Health and Welfare, OMAFRA, in cooperation with the staff and researchers of the University of Guelph. Horse News and Views is now available on our web site at: http://www.omafra.gov.on.ca/english/livestock/horses/news.html.  It highlights research topics, extension resources, reminders of common poisonings, disease or production concerns and coming events. Each month, we include an information sheet with the column. This month’s information sheet is a one-page drawing depicting the ‘Parts of Light Harness for Horses.’
- Ceptor Animal Health News is produced by the Animal Health and Welfare Group, Livestock Technology Branch, OMAFRA. For previous issues of Ceptor, refer to the website at www.omafra.gov.on.ca/english/livestock/ceptor/news.html
-Crop Talk discusses field crop (corn, soybean, cereals, forages, edible beans, canola, etc) production issues in Ontario. It is prepared by the OMAFRA Field Crop Specialists. Crop Talk is published 5 times per year (January, March, June, September, November), and is distributed to members of the Ontario Soil & Crop Improvement Association. Crop talk is available at http://www.omafra.gov.on.ca/english/crops/field/news/news_croptalk.html 
- For a complete listing of OMAFRA newsletters, browse to: http://www.omafra.gov.on.ca/english/newsletters.html Categories include crops, livestock*, agricultural business. 

Other Information and/or Articles of Interest

· Premier’s Award for Agri-Food Innovation Excellence: To recognize and further foster innovation in the agri-food industry, the government established the Premier’s Award for Agri-Food Innovation Excellence in 2006 to reward outstanding farmer-innovators.  This five year program will award $2.5 million to outstanding farm innovators. There will be up to 55 regional award winners annually, with a cash prize of $5,000 each.  From these winners a Minister’s Award of up to $50,000 and a Premier’s Award of up to $100,000 will be selected.  Farmers, primary producers, groups of farmers, combinations of agri-food businesses, or a agri-food related organizations are all eligible for recognition under this initiative.  However, a farmer must be one of the applicants of any group. In order to apply for the award, the innovation must have been developed and be in use on an Ontario farm or be in the planning stages of development with a business plan towards implementation.  The innovation must also have potential for use on a broader basis and demonstrate a positive effect on the agricultural industry. Only one application/nomination per applicant/nominee can be submitted in any one year. Applications/ nominations will not be carried over to the next year.  New forms must be submitted. Examples of innovation include, but are not limited to, the following: improved farm practices (e.g. technology, business practices, processes, etc.),   response to consumer demands (e.g. value added, marketing, strategic alliances, etc), environmental stewardship, health and safety on the farm, energy innovations, education and marketing of agriculture to society. The following criteria will be used to identify the winning innovations: uniqueness and originality, development, adoption and/or commercialization, impact or benefits, broader use, and on-farm use. Details of the process, as well as applications and guidelines, are available at: www.ontario.ca/agrifoodinnovation, 1-877-424-1300.  To be considered for the Premier’s Award for Agri-Food Innovation Excellence, applications must be submitted to the Ontario Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Rural affairs by 5 p.m. on October 31, 2007. 
· Ontario Government Supports Grain and Oilseed Farmers: The Risk Management Program is a three-year pilot program designed to help farmers offset losses caused by low grain and oilseed commodity prices. The program will begin with the 2007 crop year. Farmers must enroll for the full three years but their premiums will be waived in the first year. The province will fund the three-year program at the traditional 40 per cent share, while continuing to encourage the federal government to provide its 60 per cent share. Further Information: Agricorp will communicate directly with producers about the sign-up process, eligibility requirements and additional program details in September. 

· Trees Ontario Foundation: (TOF) is a non-profit corporation established to promote and support tree planting initiatives in Ontario through partnering with tree planting agencies (www.treesontario.on.ca). For more information, contact:  Michael Scott, Trees Ontario Foundation, (416) 506-1694 mscott@treesontario.on.ca, or Don Huff, (416) 972-7401. Some local landowners have over these past several years utilized the TOF fund to plant thousands of trees on their lands. 
· Start Your Succession Plan Early:  This was advice given at the 2007 International Farm Succession Conference August 6 to 8.  Succession planning is a process occurring over time during which a family plans for the transfer of knowledge, skills, labour, management, control and ownership of the farm business between the founder generation and the successor generation.  The preliminary step to succession planning is to open the lines of communication between the two generations.  For more information visit: http://www.omafra.gov.on.ca/english/busdev/succession.html and http://www.farmcentre.com/EventsAnnouncements/Events/FarmSuccession/2007 . The Specialized Business Planning Services provide funding to off-set the cost of hiring a consultant to assist eligible producer with succession planning.   Eligible producers can receive up to 50% refund, to a maximum of $8,000.  For more information visit: http://www.agr.gc.ca/ren/index_e.cfm?s1=cfbas-sceac&s2=sbps-sspe&page=intro . 
